

03 July 2020

Raglan

School

Primary

Dear Parents/ Carers/ Governors and Friends,

It was so lovely to be able to welcome Year 6 back on Monday and Tuesday this week. They all seem so much more grown up than when we last saw them.

You may have seen on the news yesterday that all children are expected to be back in school from September. While we are very pleased about this announcement, as some of the children have been out of school for such a long time, we have now received further guidance about this. The guidance states that children should be in bubbles of no more than 30 and that the bubbles should not mix. This does present problems for us in terms of children entering and leaving the school site and how to manage break and lunch times safely. We are currently looking at how this may impact on the school day and will be in touch very shortly with further details.

School will be closing for the Summer Break for all children, including the children of Key Workers on Thursday July 16th. Please collect your child at your usual allocated time. We are not able to operate a holiday club as there will be building work going on in school. However, Valley Primary School is operating a holiday club from Monday 20th July to Friday 14th August, which children from Raglan are able to attend. The club will run for long days from 8am-6pm at a cost of £27 per day with Breakfast and evening snack included and short days from 10am-3pm at a cost of £14 per day. All children will need to bring a packed lunch and a drink. You can contact Mark to find out how to book at info@topmarksportscoaching.co.uk or call 07748696099.

I have attached details of which class the children will be in next year.

Newsletters - Raglan Primary School

As I explained in last week's newsletter the children will have an opportunity to 'meet' their new teacher next Friday July 10th.

The children should log on to their current SeeSaw journal where they will find the link to their meeting. We ask that only the children take part in the meeting as the timings are quite tight and the staff would like to talk to the children. If you, as adults have any questions please email after the meeting and the teacher will respond as soon as he/ she is able. Teachers will be posting the link, once this letter has gone out -so don't panic if you can't see the link yet.

you can't see the link yet.		
Meeting Time	Current Class	
9.30 -10.00	Frogs	
	Tigers	
10.15 -10.45	Sharks	
	Pandas	
11.00 -11.30	Elephants	
	Dolphins	
11.45 -12.15	Leopards	
	Wolves	
1.00 -1.30	Rhinos	_
	Monkeys	
1.45-2.15	Giraffes	













Raglan Primary Schoo is a member school of Connect Schools Academy Trust: A company limited

by guarantee. Registered in England with company number 07824714

	Lions	
2.30 -3.00	Puffins	
	Penguins	

I am very sorry to have to tell you that Mrs Davies, teacher in Sharks Class, Mrs Speed a teaching assistant in Frogs Class and Mrs Bristow, a teaching assistant in Wolves Class will be leaving us at the end of term. They have all made a big contribution to Raglan and will be missed. We are very pleased to welcome Mrs Scott back to teach Shark Class while we advertise for a permanent teacher. Mrs Scott taught in Shark Class last year to cover Mrs Davies while she was recovering from an operation and is well known to the children. We are also delighted to welcome Miss Proctor to the Raglan team. Miss Proctor is an experienced teacher and will be teaching Puffins Class. We are also welcoming Mr Sykes and Miss Leatherby, who are both School Direct students. Mr Sykes will be working with Mrs Beasley in Leopards Class and Miss Leatherby with Miss Goulds in Rhinos Class. School reports will be given out on Monday July 6th to the children who are in school and will be posted if your child is not in school.

Next Monday 6th July should have been Raglan Sports Day. Unfortunately we are not able to hold this in the usual way, however Mrs Dumper has organised an alternative sports day. If your child is currently attending school they will take part in events while in school. Children who are not in school are encouraged to take part in a 'Virtual Sports Day', details of how to participate and the activities have been posted on SeeSaw. Finally I would just like to say a big thank you to all of the parents who emailed with ideas, suggestions or comments in relation to incorporating black history into the curriculum. Please do continue to email me any further thoughts. A parent also emailed me a brilliant guide that explains the BLM movement in a way that children can understand, I have put this on the website for all parents to access.

Have a good weekend

Kath Margetts and All staff













Raglan Road Bromley BR2 9N























